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Mary’s Inn is a maternity home 
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they need to make a better life for 
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Director’s Message
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Therapist, Jessica Hansen, LMHC, presented on postpartum maternal 
mental health.

Abby Spiegel, from the Iowa State Extension Office, taught a 9 week course, “Buy Eat Live Healthy” for our 
Life Skills classes on Wednesday evenings. Here she guides Kelsey on making a healthy, delicious, & 
affordable meal.

Dear Friends,

Growing up, most of us learned life skills from our parents or 
teachers. As a sophomore at Wahlert in the early ‘80s I took 
Home Ec where we were taught sewing, nutrition, cooking 
and other skills that were deemed important for young 

women to know. (Unfortunately, those skills 
didn’t stick with me. Thankfully I married 
a good cook!) I also took Mr. Varley’s 
“General Business” class where we learned 
about insurance, checking accounts, and 
other basic business topics. Those lessons 
stuck a bit better. The residents who live 
at Mary’s Inn receive weekly Life Skills 
instructions on similar topics and more. In 
this issue you’ll see some of the Life Skills 
classes going on. Thank you to all the 

local instructors who have donated their time and expertise 
teaching our residents! We couldn’t do this work without you!

God bless you and your loved ones, and God bless 
Mary’s Inn!

Colleen Pasnik
Director

Life Skills Classes

Partnering with our Communities.

Fun Life Skill classes such as cake decorating. 

At the Roshek Building learning about the sober facts 
of trafficking. 

Kim Gonzales and Cyd Klein from the Visiting Nurse Association. 
They cover topics such as safe sleep, purple cry, bathing baby, lead 
poisoning, immunizations and many other topics. 

In Memorium: 
Ted Blanchard

August 14, 1944 – November 27, 2019

Mary’s Inn lost a great supporter at the 
end of November. Ted’s background in 
Human Resources (Dubuque Community 

School District and Finley Hospital) and his passion for our mis-
sion made him a perfect fit for the original Board of Directors. He 
guided us through our initial hiring of Director and House Staff, 
and he crafted our hiring forms. He was a great listener and a 
good judge of people. He is greatly missed. 

Our deepest sympathies to his wife Marilyn and his family.

	

Homeless Stat: 
Eight percent of surveyed homeless women under age 

50 report that they are pregnant. 
Source; National Health Care for the Homeless Council.
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Jamie and Fr. Gabriel

There’s

Marian Bourek accepts a donation from the Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians, St. Bridget Dubuque 
Chapter member Jayne Schuster.

Kelsey celebrated 
6 months of being 
drug-free.  

She goes to weekly meetings for 
accountability and wants to surround 
herself with good influences.

We are proud of you, Kelsey!

Kelsey is very artistic and creative and chose a 
unicorn theme for her baby shower. 

Kelsey’s shower was held at St. Anthony’s parish 
hall. Family and friends provided the food. The 
Gabriel project helped with set up and clean up. 

Stewardship: Our Response to God’s Gifts, 
Mark Lansing, Board of Directors

St. Paul tells us “There are varieties of gifts, but the same Spirit” (1 Corinthians 
12:4). Every one of us has been blessed with unique gifts by our Creator. Mother 
Theresa, now St. Theresa, of Calcutta once said “Do something beautiful for 
God.” Each day God invites us to love Him through prayer and service to the 
people we encounter.  

Stewardship is all about how each of us responds to God’s gifts and blessings of the time, 
the talent, and the treasure we have been given. Prayer is a vital first step of our stewardship. 
Quiet time listening, thanking God, and asking for our own and others’ needs and guidance is 
a great way to start each day. Just as Jesus came to serve, so also are we, Jesus’ disciples, 
called to serve in His name. The following words of the song, “St. Patrick’s Breastplate” 
are a beautiful stewardship prayer: “What do you want of me, Lord? Where do you want 
me to serve you? Where can I sing your praises? I am Your song.” Lord hear our prayer.

Stewardship

Thanks to the members DuTrac Community Credit Union for the donation of diapers, diaper genies 
and the check!  



 

IN MEMORY OF:
Shirley Albright from Stephen & Sharon Loeffelholz
Ivan Berger from Jeff & Teresa Chapman
Ted Blanchard from Bridget Blanchard, Brian & Ann Cooper, 

Mark & Sue Lansing and Bill & Colleen Pasnik
Brian Croat from Merlin & LaVonne Wilgenbusch
The Dolehide & Walsh Families from Dr. John & Laura 

Dolehide 
Pete Eisbach from Nancy Eisbach
Murilla Gehl from Mike & Jan Donovan
Mary Greer from Sarah Greer Bush
Hauber & Even Families from Ken & Sharon Even   
Clarence Klein from Merlin & LaVonne Wilgenbusch
Jean Kluesner from Keith & Rebecca Krapfl
Jack & Venita Knopp from Mary Neiers

Charles Kurt from Ray & Colleen Payne
Harry Lahr from Dick & Jean Mescher
Dorrance Manders from Patricia Manders
Lloyd Manternach from Mary Neiers
Kevin McDonough from Dr. Phil & Kelly Davis
The Meier & Merkel Families from Fred & Stella Meier
Ann Niemann from Keith & Rebecca Krapfl
Carol Pfeiler from Merlin & LaVonne Wilgenbusch
Bill Schroeder from Stephan & Darla Benda
Shirley Slota Alesch from Linda Slota
Lois Smith from Jeff & Theresa Chapman, Dick & Jean 

Mescher, Bill & Colleen Pasnik, Pat Pierce
Janet Staner from Mike & Jan Donovan
Bill Warren from Keith & Rebecca Krapfl
My sister-in-law’s mom from Jean Gillpatrick

IN HONOR OF:
JoAnn Deacon’s birthday from Dick & Jean Mescher
Mrs. Catherine Foley from Chuck & Julie Seymour
Lynn Frank’s birthday from Dick & Jean Mescher
Beth Gallagher’s birthday from Dick & Jean Mescher
Jill Hartkop’s birthday from Dick & Jean Mescher
Natalie Hoffmann from Gina Hoffmann
Don & Denise Hurt’s wedding anniversary from John & 

Caroline Mockler

Judy Meyer from Mary Bridget Corken-Deutsch
Roger & Sabrina Schuster’s 50th wedding anniversary 

from Jan McDonough
Dick & Jean Mescher’s 60th wedding anniversary from 

Mary Neiers
Their adopted daughter’s biological parents from Susan 

Werner
Our first wedding anniversary from Jenny (& Keith) Boever

 Honorariums, Memorials, and Donations

6 •  WINTER 2020  • HeartToHeart • www.marysinnmaternityhome.org

DONATIONS FROM
  INDIVIDUALS
Abbott, Brad & Marsha
Adams, Greg & Nancy
Ament, Mike & Mary Pat
Anderson, Bob & Debbie
Anderson, Michael & Mary
Anon
Anstoetter, Monie
Apel, Tom & Diane
Auderer, Vern
Ayers, Dave & Mary Jo
Bahl, Fr. Greg
Balk, John & Barbara
Balong, John & Carol
Banigan, Frank & Julie
Bartels, Roger & Cathy
Beaver, Connie
Benda, Lawrence & Marsha
Bergfeld, Gary & Sue
Bergeson, Dick & Leone
Berning, Lloyd & Janet
Berns, Marty & Cindy
Besler, Ken & Darlene
Billings, Marjorie
Biver, Bill & Sue
Blewett, Harry & Peggy
Bolibaugh, Russell & Shelby
Boll, Ruth
Bourek, Dr. Virgil & Marian
Braun, Kevin & Maria
Brehm, Mike & Sara
Brehm, Phillip
Brehm, Robin
Brehm, Tess
Brehm, Tom & Molly
Brock, James & Janice
Brown, Robert
Budde, Mike & Linda
Burbach, Tony & Mary
Burbach, Ryan & Raquel
Burds, Nancy
Burds, Robert & Tracey
Burds, Todd & Nancy
Callahan, Joe & Gina
Callahan, Michael & Donna
Casel, Mark & Suzanne
Cavin, David & Therese
Chapman, Ken & Sherry
Cicciarelli, Frank
Clemen, Roger & Jane
Coble, Dan & Lola
Conlon, Gary
Conlon, Jim & Kathy
Connolly, Justin & Annette
Conzett, Daniel & Tami
Cornelius, Steve & Kathy
Cose, Brian & Teresa
Cosgrove, Michael & Connie
Cosley, Dennis & Mary
Cota, Jake & Donna
Cover, Jacquelyn
Covery, Dr. Brian & Michelle
Crimmins, Jackie
Cushman, David & Holly
Cushman, Dave & Liz
Daughetee, Andrew & 

Jennifer
Deacon, Ted & JoAnn
Decker, Linda
Dieck, Alan & Barbara
Dietzenbach, Fr. Alan
Dieujuste, Kelly
Digmann, Jerry & Karol
Dolehide, Cait
Dolehide, Dr. John & Laura
Dolter, Betty
Donlea, Linda
Donnelly, Dennis & Lori
Donovan, Robert & Linda
Draper, Fr. Timothy
Drury, Robert & Polly
Drees, Jerry & Barb
Duggan, Tim & Julie
Dunkel, Andrew & Rachel
Etienne, John & Jacquilyn
Even, Ken & Sharon
Even, Tom
Exline, Todd & Ellyn
Fairchild, Riley & Teri
Fangmann, Dale & Arlene 
Fasselius, Diane
Featherston, Greg
Felderman, Anne
Feyen, Ed & Kim
Fliehler, Ellen
Flogel, Jim & Jane
Fluhr, Angela
Folsom, Leo & Joann
Ford, Sandy

Fortman, De Loras
Fransen, Rose Ann
Freymann, Don & Mary
Freund, John & Amy
Freund, John & Ellie
Friedman, Larry
Friedman, Terry & Paula
Frommelt, Betty
Fortman, De Loras
Fuerstenberg, Jim & 

Darlene
Gansen, Norb & Mary
Gallogly, Robert & Pati
Garrett, Matthew & Cheryl
Gaul, Mark & Jean
Geisler, Todd & Christi
Geistkemper, Dan & Sandy
Gentile, Richelle
Gianino, Joe & Sara
Gibson, Mike
Giese, Charlie & Linda
Giese, Jim & Cathy
Gillian, Brain & Linda
Gilloon, Art & Penny
Grebner, Anthony & Jeanita
Gregory, Dick & Mary Jean
Griffin, Kathy
Gudenkauf, Jim & Sharon
Hachmann, Candace
Hager, Randy & Lynne
Hamblin, Charles & Jackie
Hardie, Steve & Connie
Hauber, Ryan & Jobie
Haxmeier, John & Susan
Hayertz, Janet
Helbing, Robert & Kay
Helle, Ron & Judeane
Helle, Alan & Lynn
Helper, Drew & Nicole
Henneberry, Dick & Arlene
Hepler, Drew & Nicole
Hermiston, Gregory & Amy
Herrig, Dave & Judy
Hesprich, Steve & Kim
Hingtgen, Janet
Hinz, Alice
Hoeger, Mark & Jayne
Hoffmann, Michael & Natalie
Hohnecker, John & 

MaryAnn
Hoelscher, Tom & Mary
Hokamp, Ben & Lauren
Honkamp, Joyce
Hoppenjan, George & 

JoAnn
Horsfield, Loras & Verla
Howes, Linda
Huber, Fr. Henry
Huettner, Mark & Marion
Hunt, Karen
Isenhart, Chuck
Iverson, Ron & Patricia
Grady & Coletta Ruppe Ivy
Jantsch, William & 

Annabelle
Jasper, Joseph & Kathy
Jobgen, Mark & Arlene
Jordan, Bruce & Carol
Kaiser, Jeffrey & Beth
Kaukaskie, Robert and 

Donna
Keifer, Jim & Jody
Kelzer, Kenneth & Molly
Kemp, Randy & Dianne
Kenkel, Linda
King, Wally & Mary
Klein, Michael & Susan
Klosterman, Jerald & Rita
Kluesner, Steve & Karen
Kluesner, Ed & Mary
Koetz, John & Mary
Konrardy, Mary
Koopes, Jerry & Darlene
Koopman, Thomas & Helen
Koopman, Gerald & Joann
Koopmann, Ambrose & 

Marlene
Kopacek, Fr. Jerry
Koetz, Jack & Mary
Korbel, Adrian & Elaine
Krapfl, Cody & Jessica
Krapfl, Laurance & Darlene
Kraus, Martha
Kremer, Dennis & Ellen
Kremer, Paul & Jeanette
Kuefler, Alan & Melissa
Kuhle, David & Lois
Kuhle, Kenneth & Jane
Kumor, Dr. Ben & Stephanie
Lahey, Richard & Kathy

Lane, Mark & Brianna
Lansing, David & Becky
Lansing, Jim & Marilyn
Lansing, Mark & Sue
Lansing, Marilyn
Lansing, Michael & Rebecca
Lansing, Ronald & Joyce
Lansing, Troy & Janet 

Laughlin, Allen
Lawler, Ricky & Sue
Lawrence, Bradley & Lois
Leglar, William & Marilyn
Lehmann, Margaret
Lehnhardt, Ann
Lembezeder, John & 

Jennifer
Link, Brian & Angella
Link-Dolphin, Nancy
Loeffelholz, Stephen & 

Sharon
Longo, Dr. Charles & Mary
Lucas, Joni
Lucas, Ron & Vallie
Ludwig, Dottie
Lukasik, John & Sue
Lynch, Jerry & Norma
Maiers, Lisa
Maiers, Lucille
Manternach, Janaan
Markham, John & Ellen
Martin, Ray & Jo
Martinek, Sue
Mans, Dennis & Alice
May, Robert & Crystal
McCullough, John & Lynn
McCoy, Mike & Judy
McDermott, Cindy
McDermott, Todd & Dana
McDermott, Irwin
McDermott, Bill & Doris
McDermott, Leo & Suzanne
McDevitt, Martin & Nancy
McDonnell, Kevin & Jill
McDonald, Bryan & Sara
McDonald, Michelle
McDonough, Bill
McDonough, Paul & 

Marianne
McDougal, Mark & Deb
McElmeel, Mary Jo
McKay, Mary
McKean, Andrew & Cathy
Merfeld, Louis & Gladys
Miller, Jo & Kris
Miller, Msgr. James
Moes, Mike & Tina
Molo, Helen
Moothart, Tim & Mary
Moran, Michael & Connie
Morrissy, Fr. Dennis
Muir, Diane
Mullen, Dr. Kevin & Trisha
Murray, Kevin & Patti
Murphy, Dan & Christine
Nauman, Helen
Ney, Mary
Nicholson, Dan & Barb
Nilles, Gwen
Noonan, Pat & Anne
Nowacki, Ron & Barb
Ochs, Steve & Chris
O’Connell, Dan & Ellen
O’Connor, John & Mary 

Beth
O’Connor, Paul & Geri
Oglesby, Tom & Mary Ann
Oliger, Mary Anne
Olson, Chuck & JoAnn
Onsager, Jim
Ostwinkle, Roger & Lisa
Ott, Luanus
Owens, Tom
Pasnik, Bill & Colleen
Paulsen, Laurie
Payne, Ray & Colleen
Pechous, Dr. Paul & Nancy
Peckosh, Paul & Pam
Peiffer, Jonathan & Maggie
Peterson, Larry & Alice
Petty, Ken & Bev
Pins, Don & Kim
Pitts, David & Sheila
Pitzen, Rick & Teri
Pokorny, Dianne
Portz, Madonna
Portzen, Patrick & Joyce
Ptacek, Fr. John
Putchio, Charles & Mary 

Lou
Quint, Fr. Dennis

Rabbett, Troy & Justine
Rauen, Dennis & Virgina
Ready, Patrick & Jennifer
Reisdorf, Steve & Kathy
Renne, Susie
Reuter, Elizabeth
Rhomberg, Alice
Rhomberg, Janet
Rhomberg, Jim & Nancy
Richey, Larry & Cindy
Riesselman, Kay
Rodham, Steve & Kris
Roewe, Raymond & Susan
Rokusek, Donald & Anna
Rondeau, Jim
Rowe, Reginald
Russ, Brian & Amanda
Sabers, Loras & Joanne
Sadler, Cletus & Betty
Santjer, Merlin & Mary
Schaller, David & Kathy
Schieltz, Dorothy
Scherner, Paul & Joyce
Scherr, Mike & Gail
Scherrman, Larry & Irene
Schilling, Terry & Dee
Schiffer, Leona
Schmelzer, Samuel & Sarah
Schmid, Carolyn
Schmid, Doug & Martha
Schmid, Mary
Schmitt, Carol
Schmitt, James & Amy
Schmitt, Kevin & Valorie
Schmitt, Michael & Carrie
Schmitt, Ron & Helen
Schneider, Deb
Schneider, Jim & Sharon
Schockemoehl, Joe & Linda
Schroeder, Steve & Sharon
Schrup, Chuck & Connie
Schuckert, Greg & Rebecca
Schueller, Dave & Donna
Schuster, Roger & Sabrina
Sellner, Corey & Carlyn
Siegert, Tom & Lynn
Sigwarth, Louis & Elizabeth
Sigwarth, Paul & Jodi
Simon, Char
Simon, Tom & Shirley
Simpson, Tom & Beth
Slota, Dennis & Linda
Smith, Jack & Maria
Smith, Tammy
Soer, Richard & Nicole
Sperfslage, Louis
Stackis, Ashley
Steffen, Florian & Karen
Steffen, Herbert & Norma
Steger, Randall & Kathy
Steinberg, Ed & Pat
Stephan, Raymond & 

RoseAnn
Sudmeier, Russell & Rosalie
Sweeney, Timothy & Tara
Sweeney, William & Pat
TeKippe, Ken & Marlene
Theisen, Brad & Shelly
Theisen, Chris & Pam
Theisen, Jim & Marita
Theisen, John & Jodee
Then, Jim & Linda Kay
Thill, Deacon Jim & Sandy
Thomas, Stanley & Carla
Till, Dale & Gini
Till, Dr. Daniel
Till, Lloyd & Marlene
Tritz, Mary
Trimble, Eileen
Trumm, Tonya
Tucker, Delbert & Jan
Tully, Kim
Turnis, Steve & Arlene
Urbain, John
Valentine, Angela
Valentine, Wayne & Elaine
Vanek, Darlene
VanCleve, Gary & Tammy
Vaske, Jim & Beverly
Wagner, Mark & Mary
Wagner, Mary Margaret
Wahlert, David & Nancy
Ward, Dr. Mike & Maureen
Watters, Loras & Karen
Weber, Betty
Wegner, Janet
Welsh, Don & Margery
Werner, Ed & Susan
Westhoff, Brian & Tara
Westhoff, Tia

Wetjen, Ron & Sheila
White, Randy & Shirley
Wieseler, Kristi
Wilgenbusch, Eldon & Gin
Wilgenbusch, Merlin & 

LaVonne
Willging, Mark
Wilwert, Lavern & Joan 

Wolf, Judy
Wolfe, John & Sharon
Woodward, Dr. Barbara 

Sullivan
Wulfekuhle, John & Bonita
Wulfekuhle, Mark & Janet
Yager, Dwight & Janet
Zeman, Brain & Jennifer
Zimmerman, Stacy 

DONATIONS FROM
  ORGANIZATIONS
Abeln Abstract
All Animals Large & Small
Biking For Babies
Birthright of Burlington
Boxwell Real Estate
Butler Family Foundation
Care Pro Health Services
Catholic Daughters of the 
Americas, Court Ascension, 
Independence
Doland Jewelers
Dubuque Ancient Order of 
Hibernians #2
Dubuque Anesthesia 
Services, P.C.
Dubuque Stamp & 
Manufacturing
Dutrac Community Credit 

Union
Flexsteel
Gantz Foundation 
Charitable Trust
Giese Manufacturing
Grand View United 
Methodist Church Women
Gronen Restoration
Immaculate Conception 
Lansing, IA
Immaculate Conception 
Sumner, IA
Immaculate Conception 
Wexford
Inside Décor Rental
iSolved
Klauer Family Charitable 

Foundation
Klauer Manufacturing
Knights of Columbus, 
Council #707, Clinton, Iowa
Knights of Columbus 
Auxiliary, Clinton, Iowa
Kunkel & Associates
Ladies Ancient Order of
	 Hibernians, St. Bridget 

Dubuque Chapter
Lattnerville Church Inn
McCullough Creative
MidWestOne
MMC Mechanical 
Contractors
Morrison Brothers
Mount St. Francis
Optimist Club of Dubuque
Paramount EMS, Inc.
Portzen Construction
Premier Bank
Rhomberg Furriers
RSM US Foundation
Schoen Family Charitable 	

Trust
Schuster Insurance Agency
St. Ann & St. Josep
Catholic Church, Harpers 	

Ferry
St. Anthony Catholic Church
St. Francis of Assisi, Fayette
St. Joseph Catholic Church, 	

 New Albin
St. Mary Catholic Church, 
East Dubuque, IL
St. Mary’s Parish Life, 	

Guttenberg
Sisters of the Presentation
Sisters of the Visitation
Theisen’s Home Farm Auto
Tri-State Porta Potty
Trinity Health
Wahlert Foundation

(August 1 - December 15, 2019) (August 1 - December 15, 2019)

InnKeepers Who are the Innkeepers?
The Innkeepers are the people who keep the Inn open by committing to a monthly 
donation. Levels of support start at $10/month. Mary’s Inn needs people willing to 
become an Innkeeper. Call Colleen (563-552-6288) to get started as an Innkeeper!  

MONTHLY INNKEEPERS:
Anonymous
Budde, Mike & Linda
Cahill, Mike
Chameli, David & Kathy
Cushman, David & Holly
Delagardelle, Diane
Dieck, Al & Barb
Dolter, Kathryn
Duggan, Tim & Julie
Ehlers, Chris & Barb
Fager, Francis & Doreen
Felderman, Anne
Fiegen, Chuck & Linda
Flesher, Carrie & Stella 
Friederick, Carol 
Friedman, Larry
Frith, Michele Ann
Frye, Bill & Jan

Geisler, Todd & Christi
Gilloon, Bob & Lourdes
Gloeckner, Al 
Glover, Rich & Karen
Gulyash, Steve & Theresa
Henkels, Jim & Carla 
Hepler, Drew & Nicole
Hesprich, Steve & Kim
Hucker, Susan
Klauer, Jim & Nancy
Koch, Daniel
Kochendorfer, Bill
Koetz, Jim & Kim
Kohler-Dage, Patricia
Kumor, Ben & Stephanie 
Lansing, Mark & Sue
Leifker, Sr. Mary Jo
Loeffelholz, Stephen & 

Sharon
McCormick, Lela 
McDonough, Jan
McKeon, Drs. Mark & 
Staci
Meis, Vincent
Montague, Barry & 
Shelley
Mormann, Bill & Mary
Neichter, Carol
Nuti, Audrey
Obendorf, Lori
Oglesby, Tom & Mary 
Our Lady of the Missis-
sippi Abbey
Pasnik, Bill & Colleen 
Pederson, Dan & Barbara
Pitzen, Rick & Teri

Pope, Don & Marjorie
Portzen, Mike & Sally
Rauen, William & Jessica
Rettenmeier, Andy & Ann
Richard, Edward & Mary 
Ann
Scherr, Matt & Ann
Schmidt, James & Mary
Schmitt, Tom & Diane
Takes, Betty
Thies, Patricia
Thomas, Ramona
Valentine, Ben
Vavricek, Dennis & Linda
Wahlert, Bob & Donna 

(If you donated to MIMH between August 1 - December 15, 2019 and do not see your name listed in these pages, please let me know.)

Special thanks
 to iSolved for their monthly In-Kind donations.
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